

The GOHS for the GOSPEL

Quarterly Newsletter

"For we are labourers together with God ..." 1 Cor. 3:9

From the Classroom to the Countryside: The Gospel Still Advances

April 1, 1991, marked the start of my journey in full-time Christian service. Some saw it as a foolish decision – leaving behind the stability of a promising career for a path of uncertainty. But in God's eyes, it was a step of obedience and surrender. Over the past 34 years, this path has been deeply fulfilling. It's been a journey of faith, learning, and growth – filled with challenges and countless moments of joy. I've seen lives changed, churches planted, and young hearts turned to Christ. Through every season, God has remained faithful. As John the Baptist declared, "He must increase, but I must decrease" (John 3:30), this has become my prayer and posture. I'm more convinced than ever that following His call is never in vain, no matter how unconventional or misunderstood it may seem.

April also brought the close of another school year in Thailand. This past school year, we had over 200 children from migrant families enrolled in our learning centre. These children face many challenges, but through the efforts of our dedicated teachers, they not only received academic support but also heard the life-changing message of the Gospel. Several children have started attending church, and we are praying that entire families will come to know Christ. Our teachers have worked tirelessly, not only educating young minds but also pointing them toward eternal truth.

Meanwhile in Myanmar, our ministry teams organized children's Bible camps in three regions - Yangon, Northern Myanmar, and Southern Myanmar. Over three weeks, more than 500 children attended. In each camp, the Gospel was presented clearly, and many children made professions of faith. In a country where Christians often face opposition, these camps were a testimony to the boldness and faithfulness of our team, as well as the openness of young hearts.

As we begin a new school term in Thailand, we rejoice that 207 students have registered for the new academic year. School reopened on May 7, and we are thankful for the increase in staff capacity. Five new team members have joined us, bringing renewed energy and much-needed help as we continue to serve migrant families through education and discipleship.

We are also thrilled to share that Satay, one of our faithful young men, has surrendered to full-time Christian service. In May, he began a structured program of leadership and pastoral training. It is our joy to mentor him as he prepares to serve the Lord among his own people. Please pray for spiritual growth, maturity, and clarity of calling as Satay embarks on this new season of ministry.

Thank you for standing with us in prayer and support. You are part of every story, every child reached, and every soul that turns to Christ. As always ...



Ministry in Thailand

Satay, 22, first came to our afterschool program at age nine. Coming from a non-Christian home, he was curious, quiet, and eager to learn. As he continued attending, he began joining our church services and soon made a personal profession of faith. While many young Thai men go through monkhood as a rite of passage, Satay made a bold and countercultural decision to follow Christ instead. In 2022, he was baptised, publicly declaring his commitment to Jesus.

Since 2021, Satay has faithfully served at our learning center, growing in both maturity and responsibility. He has become a role model to the children, showing them what it means to live for Jesus. Earlier this year, he surrendered to full-time Christian service. He is now undergoing discipleship training under my co-labourer, Brooks Anderson, and leadership development with me. Please pray for Satay, especially for the salvation of his parents, who are still not believers.



Ministry in Myanmar

In Shwe Pyithar, Hmawbi, and Myaungtagar, our Good News Clubs continue to grow steadily. Now operating in 27 locations, they reach over 750 children each week through joyful songs, Bible lessons, and scripture memory. Many of these children come from challenging or broken homes, but the clubs provide a safe, Christ-centered space where they are loved, encouraged, and taught God's truth. We're truly thankful for our team members who make this vital ministry possible.

On March 28, a strong earthquake shook parts of Myanmar. Praise God, all our staff and children were safe. The event reminded us of life's fragility and the urgent need to share Christ, our solid rock.

In April, our teams held children's camps in three regions—Yangon, Northern, and Southern Myanmar. Over 500 children attended and heard the Gospel. Many made professions of faith, and we thank God for the spiritual openness we saw.

Please pray for ongoing fruit, boldness, and impact across Myanmar.



Prayer Requests

- Lift up our Myanmar team as they serve amid military unrest and hardship. Pray for God's protection, courage, and daily strength.
- Pray for our teams in Thailand and Myanmar to lead with wisdom, clarity, compassion, and purpose.
- Ask the Lord to sustain our ministry in the face of resistance. Pray for endurance, strong faith, and open hearts to the Gospel.
- Keep Jason in prayer as he travels between Thailand, Myanmar, and Singapore. Pray for safety, stamina, and grace.
- Remember Poh Lai as she manages the home and supports Jason's schedule. Ask God for strength - physical, emotional, and mental.
- Pray for Hannah in JC1 (Grade II). May God guide her studies and spiritual growth in this key season.



All glory to our Almighty God, who never fails to come through. This season has been such a rollercoaster, from dealing with the flut that led to my first ever 3 day MC, to straining both quads, and then being called up to the relay team last minute. Through it all, I had the incredible honour of standing on the podium not once, but twice. I truly couldn't have made it without God's space and strength. So pratted for every ounce of energy He's blessed me with and for the chance to run alongside such an amazing team. Same time next year

Ministry at Home

Our 16-year-old daughter, Hannah, recently competed in the national school track and field meet. Having not trained for nine months, she was far from her peak condition. No one - not even her coach - expected her to reach the finals, let alone a place on the podium.

But by God's grace, Hannah shocked everyone by finishing fourth in the 100m hurdles final. Impressed by her determination and resilience, the coach remarked that her grit spoke louder than fitness and made the decision to include her in the 4x100m relay finals.

To everyone's joy, the team finished second. In Hannah's words: "I truly couldn't have made it without God's grace and strength. So grateful for every ounce of energy He's blessed me with."

We give thanks for God's faithful hand in her life - on and off the track. To God be the glory!

Thank you for standing with us in prayer and support. As always ...

Pray for the GOHs wherever you GO!